
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN the Inyo County Planning Commission will hold a public hearing Wednesday, 

August 27, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. in the Board of Supervisors Room, County Administrative Center, Independence, 

CA, to consider the following: 

 

•Tentative Tract Map #253 

•Zone Reclassification #2025-04 

•Variance #2025-02 

 
This project is a proposal to subdivide an approximately 1.95-acre parcel (APN 010-301-28), located at the south 

corner of Highway 395 and North Barlow Lane, adjacent to the Big 5 Sporting Goods store and the Bishop Plaza 

shopping center. The parcel is currently under a condominium project known as the Arbors that has sat mostly idle 

for many years. The project will include a zone reclassification, from Multiple-Residential 3+ units to One-Family 

Residential R1, and a variance addressing lot width and setbacks. The Condominium, including the homeowner’s 

association and Conditions, Covenants and Restrictions (CC&R) will be dissolved in a separate but necessary action 

by the California Department of Real Estate. This project is exempt from CEQA pursuant to 15061(b)(3) 

Commonsense Exemption. 

 

If you challenge any finding, determination, or decision made regarding this project in court, you may be limited to 

raising only the issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written 

correspondence delivered prior to the hearing. 

 

Comments can be made regarding this project via U.S. Mail (PO Drawer L, Independence, CA 93526), Fax [(760) 

878-0382], or by email (inyoplanning@inyocounty.us).  If you have any questions, please contact the Planning 

Department at (760) 878-0263.  Project materials are posted on the Planning Department website at: 

www.inyoplanning.org under “Current Projects.” 
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